
 www.scwsm.rbkc.sch.uk           Living our Vision            17 September 2021 

Loving one another. Learning for our future. 
‘Our school community is inspired by the parable of the Good Samaritan from the Bible (Luke 

10:25-37), where we are encouraged to love one another with courage and compassion.  Through 

friendship, kindness and thoughtfulness, we will nurture each other to learn and                             

flourish as individuals.’ 

 

St Cuthbert with St Matthias CE School 

Year 4’s Blog   

Well come to Year 4’s awesome blog. 

In English we have been learning about fables. Fables are stories that a moral message behind 

it. Fables also have animals as characters who talk and act as humans do. We read two fables 

called the ‘Lion and the Mouse’ and ‘The Boy who cried Wolf’. Then we answered questions about the fables like: what is a 

genre? What is a moral? We also talked about how to write correctly punctuated dialogue 

In Maths we were putting numbers in the right order on a number line to 1,000. Some of the number lines have 10’s and 

100’s division. We then rounded numbers to the nearest 10 up to 1000. For example which multiple of ten is 27 closest 

to? The answer is 30. We also got a challenge sheet and we had to solve word problems on rounding up to the nearest 10. 

In DT we are designing and making our own money containers out of textile. Firstly, we look at other money containers 

and examined them carefully. We tried to understand that money containers are designed for different purposes and us-

ers. Then we designed how we wanted our ones to look like. We sketched from different views. Next week we are going to 

make our money containers from fabric.  

In RE we have been learning about the Bible that has two parts called The Old Testament and The New Testament. The 

Old Testament was written before the coming of Jesus. It helps us understand who God is. Some of us wrote in our books 

about the first book in The Old Testament called the Genesis: the story of creation. And others drew a cartoon to explain 

the story. Before that we watched a video on YouTube about the creation story. By  Lillymae and David  

Year 6’s Blog 

In this lovely week we did these subjects. First of all, in RE we are learning 

about the journey of life and death, in the Christian faith. We have learned lots 

of milestones in your glamorous lifetime, Such as, being born, getting married, 

having a child and becoming a grandpa/grandma.                                                                             

Next, we did Math. In math we did place value and rounding up. In place value we partitioned numbers to 

their original states, we also rounded numbers to 10, 100 and 1000, the majority of the class also did col-

umn based rounding and if you had finished (which no-one did) they would have to do a challenge.  

After we did a fun Math lesson, we did Science. In Science we learnt about the human circulatory system 

–which contained the heart, blood and blood vessels- which is one of the most important human system. 

We researched about the human circulatory system on the Chrome books with useful websites. There 

were two parts of this Science project, the first part of this project was to write about the human circulato-

ry system and the beating heart . The second was the human digestive system. We also did diagrams of the 

human body and labelled the important parts. 

Finally, we did Spanish. In Spanish, we learnt about the days and months of the year, for example today is 

Dieciséis de septembre.  

We look forward to next week’s oncoming subjects that are wonderful in our education as we learn 

to become more intelligent in Year 6 and being the role models of the younger classes. By Mustafa 

and Finn    

Louis YN “We 

have been learning 

about Harry and 

the bucket full of 

dinosaurs. We 

counted dinosaurs 

and then painted 

the pictures.” 



    Earls Court Farmers’  Market 

 

 

 

 

Earls Court Farmers’ Market open on Sun-

days  at  our  St Cuthbert's with St Matthias 

School. 

Every Sunday 10am-2pm 

The freshest, most seasonal produce direct from 

the farm,  fishing boat, bakery or dairy. Every Sun-

day come and shop, meet your friends and neigh-

bours. The farmers market is the friendliest place 

to shop, try something different, talk to our farm-

ers and fishermen, see what they recommend for 

dinner! Bring the whole family.                                                               

Kids love farmers’ markets too. 

HEADTEACHER’S LETTER 

Dear St Cuthbert children and parents, 

With some amazing au-
tumnal sunshine flooding 
our school playgrounds 
recently, SCWSM pupils 
(and teachers) have been 
spending an excellent 
amount of time learning 
out of doors. Fortunately, 
our parents will also be 
venturing once again into our 
St Cuthbert playgrounds over 
coming days, as we invite 
them to gather for morning 
Class Meetings under Earl’s 
Court skies. 

And as much as we love a few 
rain showers to keep our 
school garden well-watered, 
our fingers are crossed for 
dry spells between 9.10 and 
9.40 am each morning next 
week, enabling our parents to 
take a look through last 
year’s learning books with 
their children as well as meet 
their current year group staff 
teams. Thank you in advance 
to those parents who will join 
us at these meetings, and please see a reminder of dates and 
timings in our newsletter today.  

Heading into our autumn term, you will notice (on class timeta-
bles) that we have timetabled an Earth Hour each Monday as 
one of our reading wheel sessions. These sessions are giving us a 
chance to do some focussed reading, discussion and investigat-
ing around an Earth Hour theme, and with a current world fo-
cus on climate action, we are hoping that our pupils will develop 
both a great knowledge-base and a sincere dedication to best 
stewardship of our earth. In addition, the COP26 summit just 
around the corner will give us some excellent opportunities for 
family debate, research and discussion to challenge us even a 
little more! 

But just in case deep debate becomes a little too mind-boggling 
in coming weeks, here are two websites to head to for some 
lighter-touch easy listening or reading:  

Oxford Reading Owl https://home.oxfordowl.co.uk/reading/ 

Book Trust https://www.booktrust.org.uk/books-and-reading/
have-some-fun/storybooks-and-games/ 

Finally, please keep a regular check-in at our school website for 
information about our learning and our latest news https://
www.scwsm.rbkc.sch.uk/. 

We wish you a relaxing and safe weekend,  

Gill Putterill and the St Cuthbert Teaching Team 

“The beautiful thing about learning is 

that no one can take it away from 

you.” B.B. King  

Christian  Y1                                                 

“In English we have been writing 

about my self. I  like spiders and 

going to the park.” 

Filipo  Y3 “ In Science we are learn-

ing about the food pyramid. We 

wrote about the 5 food groups and 

proportions for an healthy plate. 

They are protein, fat and sugar, car-

bohydrate, fruits and vegetables and 

dairy.” 

Year 2 Monday 20th September 9.10am 

Year 3 Tuesday 21st September 9.10am 

Year 4 Wednesday 22nd September 9.10am 

Year 5 Thursday 23rd September 9.10am 

Year 6 Friday 24th September, in-
cluding secondary transfer 
information 

9.10am 

Nursery Thursday 30th September 9.10am 

Reception Friday 1st October 9.10am 

Class Meeting time table 

One of our local churches, St Mary The Boltons, is holding an 
Autumn Fair on Saturday 18th September, and very kindly, one 
of our governors has offered to arrange for free tokens to be pro-
vided at the entrance for our St Cuthbert pupils, enabling them to 
enjoy themselves at the Fair! All they need to do is identify them-
selves as St Cuthbert pupils. What a very kind gesture and we are 
certain our pupils will enjoy themselves very much! 



  This Week’s Attendance 

Class Attendance 

Y5 100% 

Y4 98.4% 

Y3 98.1% 

Y1 95.4% 

Y6 90.0% 

Y2 87.1% 

YN 86.9% 

YR 78.7% 

Total 91.7% 

YasmineY2 “In science 

we have been learning 

about living things. They 

are animals, trees and 

humans.” 

Amiah Y2                                       

“In DT we have been looking at 

different patterns from different 

countries. We are going to make  

Joseph’s Technicolor coat.” 

Oliver Y3 “In Maths we have 

been learning using 3 digit 

numbers and place values. We 

then wrote down numbers rep-

resented by deniers with base 

10.” 

Soriyah Y1                                             

“In Maths we have been counting 

pictures like in pictures like trees an 

apples, then wrote the numbers.” 

Sizar and Ghaidaa YR “We 

made a colourful rainbow picture 

together because 

we are friends. 

It’s a picture of 

tiny feet.” 

Year 5’s DT work shop on 

Zoom with an artist from  

the V&A museum. They 

made different objects 

from waste paper. Chil-

dren made impressive aer-

oplanes and lampshades 

among other things. 

Fantastic examples of but-

terfly prayers from St 

Cuthbert children. They 

wrote the things for 

which they are thankful, 

like families and nice 

food. 

Year 1’s great representations of the   

Creation story from the Bible. 



 

ST CUTHBERT 

WITH ST MATTHIAS  

CHURCH OF         

ENGLAND  

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Originally founded as a 
choir school for St     
Matthias Church, our 
school has a rich         
heritage of education 
within the context of a 
Christian framework. 

Our school can look 
back at over a century 
of providing an         
excellent education for 
the children of our          
community. We have 
the highest expecta-
tions of each one of 
our children and we 
work to ensure that 
every child leaves our 
school having gained 
all the important skills 
and knowledge that 
will help them become 
successful in their  
future life. 

St Cuthbert with    
St Matthias CE 

School 
 

Warwick Road 
Earl’s Court 

London 
SW5 9UE 

 
Phone: 020 7373 8225 
Fax: 020 7460 0424 
E-mail: 
info@scwsm.rbkc.sch.uk 
WEBSITE: 
www.scwsm.rbkc.sch.uk 

PRESENTATION HOTSHOTS 
OF THE  WEEK   

 Congratulations to you all!  

YN Julia For drawing an amazing happy 

face. 

Y1 Talia  For her fantastic handwriting 

in all subjects. 

Y2 Amiah For lovely presentation in her 

character description. 

Y3 Yusuf B For a very neat presentation in 

all books.  

Y5 Dani & 

Anna 

For beautiful handwriting and 

presentation. 

     STAR LEARNERS OF THE  

WEEK   

 Congratulations to you all!  

YN Carolina For great story telling of 

the Three Little Pigs. 

YR Tye– Anthony For being polite and 

having good manners. 

Y1 Temesghen For trying her best to 

remain focused. 

Y2 Jasmine For excellent reading 

this week. 

Y3 Hiden For sharing an excellent 

knowledge about mental 

health in PSHE.  

Y5 

 

Mojtaba & 

Muemin 

For always contributing 

during class discussions. 

Y6 Daniel &           

Mason 

For their hard work in 

Science, with detailed 

diagrams of the circula-

tory system and the 

heart. 

Well Done   

  Sarah Y6 for getting the right                 
answer for last week’s puzzle. 

Puzzle time 

There will be exciting prizes, for the  right  
answer to this week’s puzzle handed in on 

Thursday. Please write your name and   an-
swer on a separate piece of  paper.                                               

Good luck! 

 

Answer to last week’s puzzle 

Year 1 has won 

this weeks Tidy 

Ted 1  award for 

the tidiest class 

lines in Key Stage 

1 and Early Years! Year 5 won Tidy 

Ted 2 of Key Stage 2 for having the 

tidiest class lines this week. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 


